
 

 

Our Vision 
With family, faith and friendship, we 

are empowered to be architects of 

our learning  

Our Values 

Excellence      Compassion    Trust 

              Courage            Respect 

Wednesday 27th May 2020,  Term 2, Week 6 

A Message from the Principal 

[ƛƪŜ ǘƘŜ DǊŜŜƴ 
¢ǊŜŜ CǊƻƎΣ L 
ƎǊƻǿ ŀƴŘ 
ŎƘŀƴƎŜΦ 

[ƛƪŜ ǘƘŜ   
.ǳǎƘ .ŜŜΣ       
L Ŏŀƴ ǿƻǊƪ 
ǿƛǘƘ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ 
ŀƴŘ ƻƴ Ƴȅ 
ƻǿƴ ǘƻ ōŜ 
ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭΦ 

[ƛƪŜ ǘƘŜ 9ŀƎƭŜΣ L 
ǎŜŜ ǿƘŀǘ L ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ 
Řƻ ǘƻ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜ Ƴȅ 
Ǝƻŀƭ ŀƴŘ ǘŀƪŜ  
ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƛƭƛǘȅΦ  

[ƛƪŜ ǘƘŜ     
/ǊƻŎƻŘƛƭŜΣ        
L Ŏŀƴ      

ƻǾŜǊŎƻƳŜ  
ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎ ŀƴŘ 
ƪŜŜǇ   ƎƻƛƴƎ 
ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ 
ƎŜǘ ǘƻǳƎƘΦ 

[ƛƪŜ ǘƘŜ     
5ƻƭǇƘƛƴΣ L  ŀƳ 
ŦǊŜŜ ǘƻ        

ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇ Ƴȅ 
ƻǿƴ ƛŘŜŀǎ ŀƴŘ 
ǘŀƪŜ ǊƛǎƪǎΦ  

[ƛƪŜ ǘƘŜ DǊŜŜƴ 
!ƴǘΣ     L ǳǎŜ 
ǿƘŀǘ L ƪƴƻǿ 
ŀƴŘ ǿƘŀǘ  
ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ƪƴƻǿ 
ǘƻ ōǳƛƭŘ   
ƳŜŀƴƛƴƎΦ  

[ƛƪŜ ǘƘŜ      
¢ŀǘŀ [ƛȊŀǊŘ L 
Ŏŀƴ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ŀ 
ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ     
ŘŜǘŜŎǝǾŜΣ 
ǎŜŀǊŎƘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ 
ŀƴǎǿŜǊǎ ƻǊ 
ŎƭǳŜǎ ǘƻ Ƴȅ 
ƻǿƴ ƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ   
ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎΦ  

[ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ tƻǿŜǊ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ 

 

Common prayer for the fifth anniversary of Laudato Siõ  

Loving God, Creator of heaven and earth and all that is 

in them,  

You created us in your image and made us stewards 

of all your creation, of our common home.  

You blessed us with the sun, water and bountiful land  

so that all might be nourished.  

 

Open our minds and touch our hearts,  

so that we may attend to your gift of creation.  

Help us to be conscious that our common home  

belongs not only to us,  

but to all future generations, and that it is our  

responsibility to preserve it.  

May we help each person secure the food and  

resources that they need.  

Be present to those in need in these trying times,  

especially the poorest and those most at risk of being 

left behind.  
 

 

 

 

 

Transform our fear, anxiety and feelings of isolation 

into hope  

so that we may experience a true conversion of the  

Help us to show creative solidarity in addressing the  

consequences of this global pandemic,  

Make us courageous to embrace the changes that are 

needed in search of the common good,  

Now more than ever may we feel that we are all  

Interconnected,  

in our efforts to lift up the cry of the earth and the cry 

of the poor.  

We make our prayer through Christ our Lord. Amen 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Mercy Tree 

This year, as part of our Annual School Improvement Plan, we have been focusing on Acts of Mercy. As 

part of this project, Olivia MacDonald, one of our very committed staff members, painted a Mercy Tree 

with our students. Following in the Newsletter is a photo of the tree with Olivia and a brief explanation of 

the work. The beautiful painting is currently in our ILC. 

 

Super Hero Day 

When we think we can have it tough, it is nice to remind ourselves just how easy life might be compared 

to others. After advertising Jacobõs ôSuper Heroõ day for May 29th, he has been advised that his  

treatment will continue for a little longer. Therefore, we will now celebrate ôSuper Heroõ day on Friday, 12 

June. Please remember to support Jacob by sending your children dressed up as a Super Hero. We ask 

students for a gold coin donation that will go towards the Ronald McDonald House Charity 

 

Colour Fun Run Day 

Our Colour Fun Run Day is going full steam ahead on the last day of the semester, Friday 26 June. We 

have had to make certain changes to the running of the day due to COVID-19 restrictions. This does  

include the event being for students only with parents not allowed to attend at this point in time.  

Rumour is that we might expect a visit from our own Super Hero again this year! Apparently, Mr  

Incredible will not be able to make it and has retired but has talked to one of his friends who might be 

able to make it on the day. Keep an eye out for this one! 

 

Year 7 Open Days 

OõLoughlin Catholic College and St Johnõs Catholic College typically have their Open Days during Term 2. 

Due to COVID-19, we are still awaiting for both schools to confirm when (or if) these will happen for 

2020 for Year 6 students. In the meantime, both schools have created short promotion videos for their 

schools and we will shortly place them on our Facebook page for your consideration. 

 

Sports Vouchers 

Please remember that Sports Vouchers are still valid and will be so no until 12th June (typically expire on 

31st May). If you are yet to claim, please visit this hyperlink: Sport Voucher 

 

COVID-19 Update 

This term, we continue to practice our hygiene measures to be in line with expectations around COVID-

19. We are yet to re-establish assemblies and will not do so until directions from the Catholic Education 

Office allow us to safely do so. We have had to cancel our proposed camps for this year and will  

consider alternatives for our students in the second half of the year. High touch surfaces are still 

cleaned twice daily by our cleaners and maintenance staff. 

 

God Bless 

Shane Donohue 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

A Message from the Principal... 

https://nt.gov.au/leisure/sport/sport-and-swim-vouchers/sport-voucher-scheme-urban/get-sport-vouchers-for-your-child


 

 

Mercy Tree  
 

 

 

 

Our Religious focus for 2020 at Holy Family is òMercyó. If you are asked to define what 

Mercy is, it is not all that easy. This painting represents our Holy Family students and their 

definition of Mercy. 

To begin this painting, each class participated in discussions as to what Mercy is or 

means. The studentõs thoughts were painted on the canvas as the first layer of this  

painting. The studentõs thoughts have also been recorded on the tree roots. 

The idea to paint a tree to show what Mercy is, came from a Staff Development day held 

in early 2020. Mr Andrew Walter led the PD on the Seven Acts of Mercy. Staff where 

asked to share Acts of Mercy they had been a part of. I quickly came to realise that Mercy 

occurs regularly, but it is not always seen, or we choose not to share our stories of Mercy. 

This is why the roots of the tree are exposed. The tree roots are the Acts of Mercy we do 

not see or share. The roots are underground, yet we know they are there keeping the tree 

grounded and growing. Every leaf of the òMercy Treeó is unique, individual and beautiful, 

just like all the children and staff of Holy Family Catholic Primary School. 

Olivia MacDonald. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Student Awards Week 5 
Congratulations to the following  students 

who received an award at Assembly last 

week. 
 

Rm 15 ðTR  Tommy Harte 

   Emily Jones 

   Evadene Nheu 

   Milena Nheu 

 

Rm 14ñTR/1 Aisha Phillips 

   Oscar Everingham 

   Remi Andrew   

   

Rm 13ñ1/2  Ethan Odari 

   Emma McCoy   

  

Rm 12 ð1/2  Rhykia Labastida 

   Tiani Jones 

   Jeanna Binish 

 

Rm 10ñ3/4     Zara Peachey 

   Fraser Cruse   

    

Rm 7ñ5/6   Sophia Liwanag 

   Aliyah Duncan 

   Skye Tonna   

 

Rm 5ñ5/6      Andres Lenz 

   Saphira Olsen  

 

Rm 6-5/6   Harriet Watkins  

                                

        

 

 

 

  

 

 

Student Awards Week 4 
Congratulations to the following  students who 

received an award at Assembly last week. 
 

Rm 15ñTR  Maggie Murray 

   Holly Tonna 

   Lailani Johnson 

   Eugene Johny 

 

Rm 14ñTR/1 Charlie Selby 

    

Rm 13 ð1/2  Pantelis Spyropoulos 

   Ben Motlop   

   Beth McFarlane 

 

Rm 12ñ2  Daisy Watkins 

   Lily Cruse 

   Manu Kent 

   

Rm 10ñ3/4     Doralee McDonald 

   Faithe Bouwer 

 

Rm 5-5/6      Jonas Senga 

   Maddison Kennedy                    

           

 

 

 

  

 

 



 

 

 Classroom Awards and Birthdays 


